
Massive cut in Calif. transit
project funding
By Patrick McGreevy, Los Angeles Times

Faced  with  plummeting  gasoline  tax  revenue,  state
transportation officials have announced plans to cut funding
for road and transit projects by $754 million over the next
five years, the greatest reduction in two decades.

The  38  percent  decrease  was  approved  by  the  California
Transportation Commission on Thursday, the same day Gov. Jerry
Brown used his State of the State address to call on the
Legislature to end the gridlock in negotiations over new taxes
and fees for transportation projects.

“What this means is that almost every county in California
that  relies  on  this  source  of  funding  for  projects  that
improve traffic and air quality will have to cut or delay
projects  indefinitely,”  said  Lucy  Dunn,  chairwoman  of  the
commission.
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